COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE - DECEMBER 5, 2005

REQUEST FOR STAFF TO INSTALL A SLOW SIGN AT 266 TREELAWN BLVD.

Recommendation

Councillor Peter Meffe recommends:

That staff be directed to install by December 20th, 2005, a Slow Sign near 266 Treelawn Blvd. as indicated on the attached Site /Grading Plan, approximately 18" from the curb.

Economic Impact

NII.

6

Purpose

The purpose of this recommendation is to deter drivers from taking the bend too quickly and causing unnecessary damage to City property.

Background - Analysis and Options

The design of this section of the road is at such an angle that drivers constantly jump the curb and run onto the boulevard causing damage to the grass and curb.

Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007

This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources have been allocated and approved.

Conclusion

It is my feeling that this is a reasonable request and it would be in the City's best interests to have this slow sign installed. It will prevent the likelihood of having to be in a position where we are constantly repairing damages. It will have no adverse effect on any of the neighbours on Treelawn Blvd.

Attachments

Site/Grading Plan of 266 Treelawn Blvd., Kleinburg

Report prepared by:

Respectfully submitted,

Peter Meffe, Councillor, Ward 1

